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DATE:

October 1, 2002

TO:

Contract and Grant Principal Investigators & Staff

FROM:  
Debra K. Hansen

SUBJECT:  
Reasonable Travel Costs

The purpose of this memo is to provide guidance on the reasonableness of project related travel expenses.  As a recipient of federal funds, MMREF is responsible for assuring that all costs charged to extramurally funded accounts are reasonable and prudent.  The U.S. Office of Management and Budget Circular A-122 states that “a cost is reasonable if, in its nature or amount, it does not exceed that which would be incurred by a prudent person under the circumstances prevailing at the time the decision was made to incur the costs.”

The following guidelines should be consulted prior to incurring any travel expenses:

1) The website of the U.S. General Services Administration should be used as a guide in determining the reasonableness of lodging expenses - http://policyworks.gov/org/main/mt/homepage/mtt/perdiem/travel.shtml
This site will also provide a list of facilities that will accept the federal lodging per diem rate.  The list can be found under Property Listing Update.

2) Airfare must be the most direct route and should be booked well in advance to receive the best possible price.  Extramural funding cannot cover first-class accommodations and any fees associated with changes to already existing reservations or the cost of any cancellations.  The lesser of air travel or mileage/ground transportation will be reimbursed.

At the time expenses are submitted for reimbursement, a justification of reasonableness will need to be submitted to Sponsored Programs if costs are greater than provided in the above guidelines.  Any cost determined to be unreasonable should be charged to your respective Center/lab operations or departmental account.

It is important to understand that when the travel form is submitted in advance of the trip, the estimated dollar amount of expenses is not reviewed for reasonableness.  This review occurs once the actual cost is incurred and submitted for reimbursement.  Therefore, it is the responsibility of the individual traveler to make sure that the incurred expenses are in accordance with the above guidelines.

These guidelines will be effective October 1, 2002 and are consistently applied to all grant funding activities regardless of the funding source.  

